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‘(!i‘é’_)' Office of the Hon. Brad Hazzard MP

NSW Minister for Planning and Infrastructure

GOVERNMENT Minister Assisting the Premier on Infrastructure NSW

Ms Jennifer Burrell 14/02369
'Eagle Hill’

Bylong Valley Way

BYLONG NSW 2849

Dela_r Miss Burrell

| refer to your letter to the Hon Anthony Roberts, Minister for Resources and Energy,

concerning the proposed Bylong Coal Project. Given that your letter relates to a proposed
development application for coal mining, your letter was referred to the Hon Brad Hazzard
MP, Minister for Planning and Infrastructure, who has asked me to respond on his behalf.

First of all, it is important that ! note that the Bylong Coal Project is still at an early stage of
the development assessment process. | am advised that the applicant, Kepco Bylong
Australia Pty Ltd (Kepco), has recently lodged a request with Planning and Infrastructure
for its Director-General's requirements (DGRs). These have the purpose of ensuring that
there is sufficient information in the necessary Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for
the project to make a properly-informed decision regarding its merits. The agency's DGRs
will be prepared in consultation with all key Government agencies.

| can assure you that these DGRs will ensure that all the issues that you have raised in
your letter, including potential agricultural, water and air quality impacts in the Bylong
Valley, will be addressed in detail in EIS for the project.

| am also advised that Kepco has applied for a Gateway Certificate from the
Government’s independent Gateway Panel, which is currently assessing the agricultural
and water impacts of the project against a set of scientific criteria. The Gateway Panel can
issue two types of Gateway Certificates — a certificate which confirms that the proposal
meets these scientific criteria, or a conditional certificate which may include
recommendations such as further studies or modifications to the project.
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